Sugarmillwoods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes

March 14, 2011

President Dick Byrnes called the March meeting to order at 3pm. He led the group in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance. Next, he welcomed one of our drivers, Bruce Baright, back after an illness.

President Byrnes then announced our guest speaker, Tom Gotterut, from Seniors vs. Crime.  Mr. Gotterut gave us a short history of the organization, and explained that Seniors vs. Crime, helps recover money taken from seniors by unscrupulous contractors, businesses, salespeople, etc. He also introduced his boss, Don Moran. The group has surpassed $2,000,000 in recovered money. They have worked on 1461 cases and put in over 22,000 volunteer hours.

Sgt. Evan announced that the Traffic Trailer would return to SMW to clock drivers’ speeds. He gave out first aid kits to members who did not attend the Volunteer Appreciation program. He said that every Crime Watch vehicle will get an up-to-date map of the county.

President Byrnes announced that the minutes of the February meeting could be found on our web site.

Roger Kessinger gave his Treasurer’s Report. Our ending balance on 1/31/2011 was $3703.11. SMWCW received $15.00 in donations in February. The closing balance on 2/28/2011 was $3718.11. Elvin Miller moved to accept the report. The motion was seconded by Robert Tribbey. The motion passed unanimously.

The car will go in for service 4/11-4/12.  It is hoped that the damaged parking light will be fixed at that time.  The A/C is blowing through the defroster again.

A sheet will be placed in the logbook to indicate that any damage to the car has been reported. The handheld radio was dead. It should be charged every Wednesday night, and Saturday night through Monday. Be sure to turn off the radio at night. Pull the flashlight out of its holder overnight too.

February’s statistics are as follows:

Man Hours:


332

Miles:



3809

Fuel Gallons:


235.972

Fuel Cost:



$747.39

Security Checks:


127

Construction Sites:

197

Utilities:



  617

Sheriff Dawsy is scheduled to speak at a Civic Association Outreach Program on Wednesday, April 20, from 6:30-7:45 pm at Sugarmill Woods County Club. President Byrnes will also speak. The car will be parked outside.

Bruce Baright has started to drive again. Len Chesterfield’s wife passes away.

Bob Tribbey made a motion to adjourn at 4:10 pm. Royden Harris seconded it.

The next meeting will take place on April 11, 2011 at 3 pm at the Sugarmill Woods Country Club.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner, secretary

